




CITY COUNCIL  MEETING OF  MARCH 20, 2017 
 

  (Sullivan Chamber) 
   
Monday, June 5, 2017 5:30 PM Regular City Council Meeting 
  (Sullivan Chamber) 
   
Monday, June 12, 2017 5:30 PM Regular City Council Meeting 
  (Sullivan Chamber) 
   
Monday, June 19, 2017 5:30 PM Regular City Council Meeting 
  (Sullivan Chamber) 
   
Monday, June 26, 2017 5:30 PM Regular City Council Meeting 
  (Sullivan Chamber) 
   
Monday, August 7, 2017 5:30 PM Special City Council Meeting 
  (Sullivan Chamber) 
   
Monday, September 11, 2017 5:30 PM Regular City Council Meeting 
  (Sullivan Chamber) 
   
Monday, September 18, 2017 5:30 PM Regular City Council Meeting 
  (Sullivan Chamber) 
   
Monday, September 25, 2017 5:30 PM Regular City Council Meeting 
  (Sullivan Chamber) 
   
Monday, October 2, 2017 5:30 PM Regular City Council Meeting 
  (Sullivan Chamber) 
   
Monday, October 16, 2017 5:30 PM Regular City Council Meeting 
  (Sullivan Chamber) 
   
Monday, October 23, 2017 5:30 PM Regular City Council Meeting 
  (Sullivan Chamber) 
   
Monday, October 30, 2017 5:30 PM Regular City Council Meeting 
  (Sullivan Chamber) 
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II .  CALENDAR  

  

ON THE TABLE  
 

1. An application was received from Mundo/Lux, requesting permission for a sandwich board sign in 
front of the premises numbered 2 Bow Street. 

 
CHARTER RIGHT EXERCISED BY COUNCILLOR CHEUNG ON DECEMBER 19, 2016. 
PLACED ON TABLE ON A VOICE VOTE OF 8 ON MOTION OF COUNCILLOR CHEUNG 
ON JANUARY 9, 2017. 
APP 2016 #106 

2. The City Manager is requested to confer with the appropriate departments to organize regular 
suppers on the second Saturday of each month, starting on the 13th of August, with free food for 
the Cambridge community in open public spaces throughout the various Cambridge 
neighborhoods. 

 
CHARTER RIGHT EXERCISED BY COUNCILLOR MAZEN ON JUNE 20, 2016. TABLED 
ON A MOTION BY COUNCILLOR MAZEN ON JUNE 27, 2016. 
POR 2016 #184 

3. The City Manager coordinate with the Finance Department, Cambridge Redevelopment Authority, 
and community stakeholders to outline a proposed system of governance, management, and 
stakeholder engagement for the Foundry, to be discussed in a public forum with the Council and 
community. 

 
CHARTER RIGHT EXERCISED BY COUNCILLOR TOOMEY ON OCTOBER 31, 2016. 
PLACED ON THE TABLE ON VOICE VOTE OF SIX MEMBERS ON MOTION OF 
COUNCILLOR TOOMEY. 
POR 2016 #286 

4. That the City Manager is requested to work with the Traffic, Parking and Transportation 
Department and any other relevant City department to survey of city residents, work, and visitors 
to determine who is interested in parking in the City. 

 
CHARTER RIGHT EXERCISED BY COUNCILLOR KELLEY ON JANUARY 30, 2017.  
PLACED ON TABLE ON A MOTION BY COUNCILLOR CHEUNG VV8 ON FEBRUARY 6, 
2017. 
POR 2017 #31 

5. That the City Manager is requested to establish the requirement that all appointments to the City's 
commissions, advisory committees, and task forces reflect the City's diversity and that the Civic 
Unity Committee is asked to sign off on all such appointments going forward. 

 
CHARTER RIGHT EXERCISED BY MAYOR SIMMONS ON FEBRUARY 27, 2017.  TABLE 
ON A MOTION BY COUNCILLOR CHEUNG ON A VOICE VOTE OF 8 MEMBERS ON 
MARCH 6, 2017. 
POR 2017 #53 
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III .  APPLICATIONS AND PET ITIONS  

  
1. A zoning petition has been received from the Friends of Observatory Hill Village, to establish the 

Observatory Hill Village Overlay District.  (1000+ additional signatures for this zoning petition are on 
file in the City Clerk's Office.) 
APP 2017 #8  

 
2. A petition was received from Cambridge Science Festival requesting  a temporary banner to be hung 

across Massachusetts Avenue at Norfolk Street, thirty-seven banners on poles in Harvard Square, 
eighty-eight banners on poles along Massachusetts Avenue, from Memorial Drive to Harvard Square, 
ten banners on poles along Broadway, from Ellery Street to Felton Street and ten banners on poles along 
Cambridge Street, from Trowbridge Street to Hovey Street announcing the upcoming Cambridge 
Science Festival April 14-23, 2017. 
APP 2017 #9  

 
3. A zoning petition has been received from Latoyea Hawkins Cockrill, et al., to amend the Zoning 

Ordinance of the City of Cambridge to regulate short-term rental uses throughout the City. 
APP 2017 #10  
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IV .  COMMUNICATIONS  

  
1. A communication was received from Daryl Janes, 45 Linnaean Street, regarding the Marijuana problem 

and no security guards at the front entrance to city hall, operating a metal detector. 
COM 112 #2017  

 
2. A communication was received from Quinton Zondervan, President, Green Cambridge, regarding 

Linear Park in Watertown. 
COM 113 #2017  

 
3. A communication was received from Peter Valentine, 37 Brookline Street, transmitting thanks for 

seeing the true totality of what he does, reducing complicated things to their simplest level. 
COM 114 #2017  
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V.  RESOLUTIONS 

  
1. Resolution on the death of Marjorie "Margie" (Young) Duarte. 
 Councillor Toomey 
 RES 2017 #82 
 
2. Congratulations to the CRLS Boys Basketball Team on their Division 1 North Championship. 
 Councillor Toomey 
 RES 2017 #83 
 
3. Congratulations to the 2017 Cambridge Athletic Hall of Fame Inductees and thank them for their 

contributions to the rich history of Cambridge Athletics. 
 Councillor Toomey 
 RES 2017 #84 
 
4. Congratultions to Alexander Kurtin on receiving the Henry B. Sawyer Sportsmanship Award at 

Belmont Hill School's Winter Athletic Awards Assembly. 
 Councillor Cheung 
 RES 2017 #85 
 
5. Congratulations to Hamza Shemsu for receiving the William "Bingo" Emerson wrestling trophy at 

Belmont Hill School's Winter Athletic Awards Assembly. 
 Councillor Cheung 
 RES 2017 #86 
 
6. Congratulations to Sapio Sciences on opening a location in Kendall Square Center. 
 Councillor Cheung 
 RES 2017 #87 
 
7. Congratulations to Andrique Fleurimond on being honored as a top-10 finalists in the student 

category at the Salem Film Festival. 
 Councillor Cheung 
 RES 2017 #88 
 
8. Congratulatons to Noah Gonci on being honored as a top-10 finalists in the student category at the 

Salem Film Festival. 
 Councillor Cheung 
 RES 2017 #89 
 
9. Congratulations to the Graham & Parks School Room 224 5th Grade Class on their Third Annual 

Room 224 Newspaper and Waffle Breakfast Celebration. 
 Councillor Carlone 
 RES 2017 #90 
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VI .  POLICY ORDER AND RESOLUTION LIST  

  
1. That the City Manager is requested to work with the School Department and any other relevant City 

departments to determine how the City can better publicize the immersion programs to families 
enrolling their children into Cambridge Public Schools. 
Councillor Cheung 
POR 2017 #75  

 
2. That the Dedication Committee is requested to consider a request from Councillor Toomey for a  

Dedication in honor of Leo Saltzman in the vicinity of Oak and Cambridge Streets. 
Councillor Toomey 
POR 2017 #76  

 
3. That the City Manager is requested to confer with the appropriate City departments on the feasibility of 

installing a hitting tunnel at Danehy Park for youth and high school sports. 
Councillor Toomey 
POR 2017 #77  

 
4. That the City Manager is requested to confer with the appropriate City departments to determine a field 

in the City that can accommodate new 12 year old regulations and to make changes in time for the 
beginning of the summer league. 
Councillor Toomey 
POR 2017 #78  

 
5. Recognize the efforts of AIDS Action Cambridge, the SIFMA Now Coalition, and First Church in 

Cambridge to promote greater awareness about the ongoing opiate epidemic crisis, and their collective 
efforts to increase access to effective treatment throughout Cambridge. 
Mayor Simmons 
RES 2017 #91  
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  LATE RESOLUTIONS TO BE CONSIDERED BY THE CITY COUNCIL  

  
 Resolution on the death of Francisco Jorge Gil. 

Councillor Toomey 
(ID # 4350)  

 
 Congratulations to Katie Moraczewski on winning the 40th annual New Bedford Half Marathon. 

Councillor Toomey 
(ID # 4351)  
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  LATE AGENDA ITEMS RE QUIRING SUSPENSION OF THE RULES 
PER RULE 36A 

  















 

 

 
 

 March 20, 2017  

 
To the Honorable, the City Council: 
 
I am hereby requesting a supplemental appropriation of a grant from the Massachusetts Executive Office 
of Public Safety and Security's (EOPSS) Traffic Enforcement Grant Program in the amount of $7,000 to 
the Grant Fund Police Department Salary and Wages account.  
 
This will fund high-visibility traffic enforcement of motor vehicle laws, including but not limited to 
impaired driving and occupant protection. This additional appropriation will bring the total award to 
$28,000. 
  

Very truly yours, 

 
Louis A. DePasquale  
City Manager 

 

 
LAD/mec 
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 March 20, 2017  

 
To the Honorable, the City Council: 
 
In response to Awaiting Report Item Number 16-72, regarding a report on resolving audio and visual 
issues in the Sullivan Chamber, Mary Hart, Chief Information Officer for the IT Department reports the 
following: 
 
In January 22-CityView and the ITD worked together and hired a consultant that developed a short and 
long term plan to remediate issues with the AV and Broadcast systems in the Sullivan Chambers.  At the 
same time the team developed a broader plan to re-commission the chamber to ensure all facets of the 
original design are in working order.  The City of Cambridge has entered in to a contract with HB 
Communications to properly re-design, install, and commission the Sullivan Chamber AV, Accela web 
stream systems and associated broadcast control room equipment.  This project will begin on June 27th 
with an estimated timeline of 5-6 weeks.   
 
Additionally, ITD has hired an AV Technician who began with the City on March 14, 2017.   
  

Very truly yours, 

 
Louis A. DePasquale  
City Manager 

 

 
LAD/mec 
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 March 20, 2017  

 
To the Honorable, the City Council: 
 
In response to Awaiting Report Item Number 16-50, regarding the availability and use of City office and 
meeting space for non-City appointed functions by non-City officials, please be advised of the following: 
 
The City of Cambridge operates and utilizes over 40 public buildings and facilities for a wide range of 
municipal functions, however office and meeting space within those buildings is limited. Even after 
hours, there are considerable demands for space for internal staff meetings, community meetings, as well 
as regular meetings of the many city sponsored boards and commissions.    
 
Many city buildings provide public access to certain areas during normal operating hours.   City Hall in 
particular, is open to the public to conduct necessary business within the city.  The building is also used 
after hours for various city sponsored and staffed public meetings and events.  Meeting and office space 
within City Hall is intended for use by city staff only, including after normal work hours.  Non City 
employees are prohibited from using meeting rooms or office spaces in City Hall without a staff member 
present.        
 
Other city buildings are generally closed after normal work hours and are locked.  However, there are 
many instances when buildings remain in use after hours for staff functions and/or for public meetings.  
While there are no formal ordinances regarding after hours use of city buildings, certain city buildings do 
have policies and/or a permitting process to allow outside groups and members of the public to use space 
after hours.  Typically a permit, and in some cases a fee, is required in order to ensure that there will be 
staff available during the time the facility will be in use.     
 
The Main Library and Central Square Branch Library have several meeting rooms available for use for 
Cambridge based, not-for-profit community groups; the Cambridge Public School Department, through 
its Facilities Department Permits Office, allows after hours use of space within the public school 
buildings; the Citywide Senior Center allows use of spaces within the facility for community meetings; 
there is a meeting room at the Robert W. Healy Public Safety Facility which is available for use by the 
community; and the city Youth Centers allow use by groups or activities that benefit youth or the 
community and/or if the use provides a public benefit.   Requests and the permitting process to use these 
spaces are made directly through the corresponding city department.    
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